

P.T.A Meeting 19th May 2022

Those who attended:-

Karen Mowbray – KM

Kate Harney - KY

Amanda Wilcox – AW

Sam Brown - SB

Laura Booth - LB.

Apologies for absence were received from Kathryn Holcroft and Kate Goldthorpe

The meeting was opened at 7.00pm by AW; the minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

Agenda

Summer Family Fete.

AW started by stating that today's meeting was to solely organise the summer fete.

1 - Stalls

AW asked KM how many stalls would the school be accommodate and where. KM answered by saying if the weather is great we are not limited but in the event of bad weather 10 stalls would be the limit indoors. The hall would be perfect for the refreshments plus a couple of stalls could also be placed in there then the rest of the stalls dotted about the classrooms. AW said that in the event of rain she could get hold of 4 gazebos. Up to now we have about 5 outside of school stalls booked, AW said that Kathryn Holcroft is emailing other schools etc. to try and get more.

School Stalls:-

A: Second hand Uniform Stall – KY and LB to set this stall up. Donations only.

B: Second hand Toys – LB to ask around school for toy donations, AW asking KH if she will place an advert in the newsletter.

2- Games

KM said that we need good family games with little outlay. Ideas suggested and details are as follows:-

A: Raffle – Non uniform day is being held on 24th June with donations for prizes. LB is bringing a hamper in and AW is going to put in the newsletter if anyone has any more they can donate. It was agreed that £1 per strip should be charged.

B: Coconut Shy – KM has the stands and will provide the coconuts and prizes. 20p per go was agreed.

C: Soak the teacher – KM providing the sponges. KM said that Mrs Gowman is creating stock that we may be able to use. £1 for 3 goes was agreed.

D: Tin can alley – KM has the equipment. It was agreed £20p per go. KM will provide the prizes.

E: Football activities – AW suggested having football activities on the school field. It was agreed that this would be free for all the children.

F: Splat a rat – Alice Richards has the board so LB going to ask if we could borrow it. 20p per go was agreed.

G: Bottle Tombola – AW said she would run this stall. Unfortunately the non-uniform day in June is in aid of donations for the raffle so LB suggested using some of the PTA monies to buy bottles. This was agreed but first an article will be placed in the newsletter and see what we receive before we buy. KM suggested extra Dojos for any items donated. 5 Dojos per bottle was agreed. £1 for 5 goes was also agreed. AW asking one of the parents who works in retail if he could get his work to donate some bottles.

H: Key game – SB has the game. It was agreed at 20p per go.

I: Sand game – LB to ask Julie about running this game. LB has Sieve and bucket. 20p per go was agreed.

J: Face paint – LB to ask Sammy if she could do it.

K: Hook a Duck – KM has the Ducks and the Hooks. 50p per go was agreed.

L: I'm a celebrity game – This game requires more thought. AW is speaking to Mr Prescott to see if he can make a board etc.

M: Teddy bears picnic – KM stated that they are holding a teddy bears picnic the week before for the new reception class. It was agreed instead that a blanket area should be placed somewhere with games for the younger children. LB suggested hobby horses and KM said she had some games. Nursery will set this area up. It will be free.

N: AW suggested a ball in a bucket game. She is looking into it.

O: Play your cards right – AW can get the large cards at a reasonable price. KM can provide a flip chart board.

2. Food.

A: Jelly, make your own toppings – It was agreed that the kids will love this plus its vegetarian and dairy free etc. KM said that we could make and store the jelly in the school kitchen.

B: Hotdogs – These were agreed by all as they are cost effective and easy to make. A BBQ was suggested but all agreed that the weather could be a factor.

C: Refreshments – Refreshments are to be held in the outdoor classroom. Tea, Coffee, soft drinks and ice pops. LB suggested ice lollies, KM said that would be great plus any leftover could be purchased by the school for the following summer weeks.

D: Decorating biscuits – KM said this was always very popular with the children. It was agreed to run this alongside the Jelly stand at 50p per item.

It was suggested that KH could do a list similar to the Christmas Fair one where volunteers can put their names down for the events.

KY asked about an ice-cream van. KM said it might take the profits away from the PTA plus she has organised one as a treat for the year 6's at the end of term.

KM suggested the choir sing on the day, she will get back to us.

KY is providing the signs for the game and stalls; AW is emailing her with a list and the prices.

Meeting closed at 8.15pm

Next meeting Thursday 23rd June 2022